GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL AND TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING
THURSDAY, MAY 4, 2023                    4:00 PM – 4:37 PM
The meeting was held at the Graham County Community Building located at 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville, NC 28771.
Present: Chairman Connie Orr on phone, Vice-chairman Robin Turner, Billy Brown, Rick Davis, Debbie Beasley, Meredith Jenkins, Dale Wiggins
Absent: Patricia Cable, Valerie Frapp
Vice-chairman Turner called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Vice-chairman Turner asked if there were any changes to the agenda for May 4, 2023 and if not for a motion to approve the agenda. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the agenda as is. Chairman Orr seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Vice-chairman Turner asked if everyone had reviewed the minutes for April 6, 2023 and for a motion to approve the minutes. Chairman Orr made a motion to approve the minutes. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Vice-chairman Turner asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the closed session on April 6, 2023. Dale Wiggins made a motion to approve the minutes. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Public Comments:
Dave Artiss signed guest sheet but had no comments.
Financial Report/Estimate of Expenditures:
Financial officer Stacy Carpenter gave the financial report and the budget update. Total Cash Available for Expenditures 4/30/23 is $689,053.98. Capital Reserve (includes NCCMT) 1/31/23 is $26,394.05, with 52.51% of the budget encumbered or expended.
Billy Brown made a motion to approve the financial report and budget report. Debbie Beasley seconded motion. Vote unanimous
2023/2024 Proposed Budget:
Director Allison went over the proposed budget and asked if there were any questions. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the proposed budget. Debbie Beasley seconded the motion. Vote unanimous.
The Budget will lay out for 10 days for public viewing. A public hearing will be scheduled for June 1, 2023 at 4:00 pm. A notice of the public hearing will be placed in the Graham Star.

Chairman’s Remarks:
Chairman Orr had no comment
Committee Report: Welcome Center/Office:
Vice-chairman commented that the digital sign at the Visitor’s Center looks good. The rock work is being completed. 
He also stated that Director Allison is receiving requests for advertising on the sign and that some guidelines need to be made as to the use of the sign. 
Director Allison will suggest recommendations and email them to the Board for consideration.
Director Allison recommended that the board consider pulling money from contingency to finish the rock work on the sign. Chairman Orr made a motion to pull the needed money from contingency. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Director’s Report: See attached sheet
Daniel Allison
During Director Allison’s report, he explained the need for a tent and table set up with the Travel and Tourism logo on the tent, and on the back panel, along with a table, and table skirt. The cost would be approximately $2500. Chairman Orr made a motion to permit Director Allison to purchase a table set up. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
New Business:
There was no new business
Old Business:
Dale Wiggins had an update on the project at Stewart Cabin. He and Daniel Stewart met with Forest Service representatives and are waiting on news if they are going to approve it.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Wiggins also has spoken with Heath Emmons about applying for a grant with the NC Parks and Recreation Office to replace toilets at Cable Cove.
Chairman Orr asked if there was any update on the Healthcare Directory project that was presented by Katy Lynch at the April meeting.
Director Allison stated that Ms. Lynch has emailed him the information and he will get this to the board.
Debbie Beasley gave an update on the Cigar Box Guitar Festival. She said everything is ready and “good to go.”
Chairman Turner asked if there was any more business and a motion to adjourn. Billy Brown made a motion to adjourn. Dale Wiggins seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Meeting adjourned at 4:37 pm.

                                                                  Next Regular Meeting and Public Hearing June 1, 2023
                                                                   4:00 pm at Graham County Community Building
